[bookmark: _GoBack]The Norwegian Government welcomes this opportunity to submit comments on the Committee on the Rights of the Child draft General Comment No. 19 (2016) on Public Spending and the Rights of Child (Article 4). 

Norway ratified the Convention on the Rights of the Child in 1991, and the Government would first like to underline the importance it attaches to the Convention and reaffirm its commitment to comply with Norway’s obligations under the Convention. 

Norway welcomes the Committee’s work to formulate General Comments relating to specific articles or on matters that have a bearing on the Convention. 

The Government hereby respectfully submits its position on some of the issues raised in the General Comment. In cases where we have not provided specific comments on issues raised in the draft General Comment, this should not be interpreted as either agreement or disagreement with the substance of the General Comment.  

Ad. III Legal analysis of article 4 in relation to public spending

While respecting the obligations set out in the Convention on the Rights of the Child, States should be allowed a wide margin of appreciation with regard to the implementation of the various specific commitments. This applies especially to the implementation of Article 4 on public spending and allocation of resources. Given that the Convention is intended to set out minimum obligations relating to the protection of the rights of the child, the General Comment should be careful not to outline requirements for the budgetary process that are too specific. 

As regards public spending, children’s rights and interests should be an important consideration in all budgetary matters that affect them. The priority given to children’s rights and interests in the allocation of resources must, however, be weighed against other key priorities. Children’s rights and interests are also an integral part of other areas that receive budgetary support, such as the family, non-discrimination, equality, public health, participation and empowerment. 

Ad. V Implementation of the rights of the child in public spending

Children’s and young people’s living conditions are dependent on long-term municipal priorities and the coordination of services provided. Effective coordination of services related to children, young people and their families is essential for ensuring an inclusive developmental environment. In order to achieve this, the Norwegian Government distributes a publication every year in connection with the budget, setting out its objectives and priorities relating to children and young people. This publication gives an overview of the measures that the various ministries are proposing in the annual budget to improve services for children and young people. The intention is also to ensure transparency and accountability on public spending in this area. Everyone who has some form of responsibility relating to the living environment of children and young people is encouraged to use this annual publication with a view to achieving a comprehensive approach to child and youth policy.

